KIWANIS ® **CLUB OF SAN DIEGO**

TUESDAY AT NOON

Meeting at the U.S. Grant Hotel 326 Broadway, San Diego, CA 92101

MARCH 21, 1995

PROGRAM

JERRY SANDERS CHIEF OF POLICE

CITY OF SAN DIEGO

CHAIRMAN OF THE DAY MIKE ALESSIO

INVOCATOR

JOHN RUSH

MARCH 28 JOSEPH C. ANTRIM SAILS SOLO TO HAWAII



JERRY SANDERS

CHIEF JERRY SANDERS WAS BORN IN SAN PEDRO, CALIFORNIA ON JULY 14, 1950. HE AND HIS WIFE RANA HAVE TWO DAUGHTERS.

HE JOINED THE SAN DIEGO POLICE DEPARTMENT IN APRIL, 1973 AS A POLICE OFFICER. SERVED IN ALL RANKS PRIOR TO APPOINTMENT TO CHIEF OF POLICE ON MAY 17, 1993.

IN JUNE 1993 THE CHIEF ESTABLISH-ED THE NEIGHBORHOOD POLICING RE-STRUCTURING PROJECT FOR THE PUR-POSE OF DEVELOPING A PLAN TO RE-ALIGH AND INTERGRATE THE "BEAT" SYSTEM INTO THE COMMUNITIES. IN SEPTEMBER 1994, HE INTRO-DUCED THE COMMUNITY COMPUTER BULLETIN BOARD ENABLING CITI-ZENS TO ACCESS CITY AND NEIGH-BORHOOD CRIME STATS, THE WATCH COMMANDER'S LOG AND SAN DIEGO'S "10 MOST WANTED" CRIMINALS LIST.

AS THE CHIEF OF POLICE HE IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL DEPARTMENT OPERATIONS AND POLICIES, WITH AN ANNUAL BUDGET OF \$180 MILLION. HE SUPERVISES 1,950 SWORN OF-FICERS PLUS 1,000 NONSWORN AND CHIEF SANDERS REPORTS RESERVES. DIRECTLY TO THE CITY MANAGER.

.........NOTES 3/7 MEETING PREZ MARK READ A WELCOME LETTER FROM GOOD MEMBER BRUCE BOLAND AND CART LAFFOON GAVE THE INVO-CATION...RON MUNROE RAISED OUR PATRIOTIC VOICES AND LED US ON TO CELEBRATE BUD SPRAGUE, RIC DENNIS AND CHUCK WILLIAMS SPE-CIAL DAYS...WE WERE ALL PLEASED TO WELCOME JULES FRITZ' SPECIAL GUEST--JOEL HAWK....GOV TED'S OFFICIAL VISIT IS 4/15 AT THE CARLTON OAKS COUNTRY CLUB PLEASE PLAN ON ATTENDING. . JIM VIVOLI PROUDLY INTRO'D OUR NEW MEMBER BARRY FOERSTER. (UCLA GRAD) ... DON STUREK REPORTED THE SOAP BOX DERBY PLANS ARE MOVING AHEAD AND SHAUN MC ARDLE INVITED US ALL TO GET INVOLVED AND ATTEND THE 3/14 MEC COUNSELING PROGRAM. SALLY HAZZARD-DIAZ FINALLY GOT FOUND OUT ON THE SUPERBOWL THING AND HAD TO ANTE UP AND MIKE ALESSIO PAID FOR HIS ABSENCES & GOOD MEMBER DOUG GIDDINGS PITCH-ED IN HIS \$19.30 FOR OUR RECENT FLOODS AND THOSE WITH NO K PINS AND THOSE THAT FAILED TO PRESS SKIN WITH BILL FLORA ALL HAD TO CHIP IN THEIR BUCKS...THE FINE EXEMPT BADGE COST DOUG GIDDINGS ANOTHER \$18 BET HE PUTS IT TO GOOD USE...THE RAFFLE IS NOW UP TO \$100 SOMETHING BUT RON MUNROE MISSED HIS CHANCE AT THE JOKER & LUCKY DOUG GIDDINGS GOT THE PICKLES...DON STUREK GAVE OUR SPEAKER SAMI BANDAK A WARM WEL-COME...AND THEN SAMI BEGAN TO MAKE A LOT OF CONVERTS IN THE CROWD..HEARD KIZER AND REBER BOTH OFFER THEIR HELP WITH HIS COMING TOGETHER FOUNDATION/ PROVIDING FUTURES FOR FOSTER ADOLESCENTS...GREAT CAUSE, WE SHOULDA, OUTTA MAYBE HELP...

DEAR FELLOW KIWANIANS:

THANKS SO MUCH FOR YOUR WARM WISHES, YOUR CALLS, YOUR NOTES AND ESPECIALLY FOR THE LOVELY FLOWERS FROM THE BOARD AND TOTAL MEMBERSHIP.

MY SURGERY WENT WELL ON WEDNES-DAY, MARCH 1 AND ALTHOUGH IT TOOK FIVE HOURS THERE WERE NO COMPLI-CATIONS. I WAS DISCHARGED FROM THE HOSPITAL BY NOON ON FRIDAY, MARCH 3 AND HAVE BEEN HOME RECU-PERATING AND GAINING STRENGTH STEADILY.

I AM LOOKING FORWARD TO GETTING BACK TO WORK AND OUR TUESDAY LUNCHES SOON! THANKS AGAIN FOR ALL YOUR CONCERN.

CHEERS/ BRUCE BOLAND

BARRETT J. FOERSTER (BARRY) ATTORNEY OLINS. FOERSTER AND HAYS 2214 SECOND AVENUE SAN DIEGO, CA 92101-2020 (B) 238-1601 (H)291-1550



(619) 292-4034 (619) 974-7949

JOHN C. MARCIANO

SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT **BUILDING FACILITIES DESIGN & PROPERTY**

YMCA OF SAN DIEGO COUNTY CORPORATE OFFICES 4715 Viewridge Ave., Suite 100 . San Diego, CA 92123

CLUB OFFICERS

MARK W. McDONALD	President
SALLY HAZZARD-DIAZ	First Vice President
DONALD L. STUREK	Second Vice President
HARRY D. FRELS	Secretary
ROBERT L. KLINE	Treasurer

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

3276 Rosecrans Street, Suite 301 San Diego, California 92110-4893 Telephone: 222-1924 Fax: 222-7938 JUNE PREWITT, Administrative Secretary

JAPPY BIRTHDAY TO DENNIS OTSUJI.....ONA INC

HAWAIIAN SHIRTS
MARCH 28

CAMPING WITH A PURPOSE

IT WAS A COOL DRIZZLY SATURDAY MORNING, BUT THAT DIDN'T DAMPEN THE ENTHUSIASM OF 30 CHILDREN, AGE 8 TO 16. IN ENJOYING TO THE NTH DEGREE EVERYTHING A CAMPOUT AT YMCA-CAMP MARSTON MEANT. AND THAT'S AS IT SHOULD BE, BUT FOR MANY OF THESE SEVERELY BURN-INJURED CHILDREN THIS WAS AN EXTREMELY IMPORTANT "FIRST" IN THEIR LIVES. MY FOLKS AND I THANK THE BURN INSTITUTE STAFF. ESPECIALLY CHERYL, FOR THE WEL-COME EXTENDED TO US ON OUR VISIT. BUT REALLY WE THANK AND APPLAUDE THE BURN INSTITUTE, THE FIRE-FIGHTERS AND ADULT BURN SURVI-VORS WHO VOLUNTEER AS COUNSELORS AND OUR KWIANIS CLUB FOR THEIR CONTINUED SUPPORT. MADE ME FEEL REAL PROUD.